T: 0131-244 0629

E: Jamie.garden@gov.scot



Dear Colleague

## SCOTLAND'S NEW HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE STANDARDS

This letter is to notify you that the new Health and Social Care Standards (the Standards) will be effective from 1 April 2018, replacing the National Care Standards..

The incoming Standards are unique in that will be relevant across health, social care and social work services. From 1 April 2018, the Care Inspectorate, Healthcare Improvement Scotland and other scrutiny bodies will be required to take the Standards into account when regulating and inspecting health and social care services.

The development of the Standards has been significant and exciting, and is based on what people told us matters to them when they use health and social care services. In drafting them, we have involved people across the sectors, and implementation of the Standards will help us demonstrate our continuing commitment to delivering person-centred, flexible care and support that meets people's needs.

The Standards are relevant to all those who provide health and social care, not just to those involved in care delivery, but also those involved in the planning and commissioning of health, care and social work services, and will be taken into account during regulation and inspection activities.

I would encourage you to prepare for implementation by familiarising yourself with the Standards and ensuring staff are aware of what they mean for their setting and how they impact their work. Further information and resources can be accessed through <a href="mailto:newcarestandards.scot">newcarestandards.scot</a>.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Calderwood

DR CATHERINE CALDERWOOD

From the Chief Medical Officer Dr Catherine Calderwood MA Cantab MBChB FRCOG FRCP (Edin) FRCP (Glasgow)

Date 23 March 2018

SGHD/CMO(2018)1

For action Medical Directors, NHS Boards

## Further Enquiries to:

Jamie Garden Sponsorship Officer St Andrew's House EDINBURGH EH1 3DG

Tel: 0131 244 0629

E-mail: Jamie.garden@gov.scot





